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April 27, 2022 
   
Mr. Jon Wood 
Senior Regulatory Manager 
AMVAC 
4695 MacArthur Ct., Ste. 1200  
Newport Beach, CA 92660 
Sent via email to JonW@amvac.com; confirmation of receipt requested 
 
VIA E-MAIL, RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
SUBJECT: DCPA; Review of Ecological Effects Data Submissions required in GDCI-078701-
1140 
 
Dear Mr. Wood: 
 
This letter transmits reviews for several data submissions made by AMVAC, listed in 
Attachment 2, in response to the Generic Data Call-In (GDCI-078701-1140) issued pursuant to 
Section 3(c)(2)(B) of the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA). The 
status of these data submissions is summarized in Attachment 1. For more detail on individual 
studies, please refer to the associated Data Evaluation Records (also attached; identified by their 
DP barcodes).  
 
For several data requirements, the Agency has determined that the submitted studies listed in 
Attachment 2 do not to satisfy the corresponding GDCI requirements; additional data must be 
submitted to satisfy the GDCI in these instances. EPA has determined that AMVAC must submit 
additional data to address deficiencies in the following data requirements. 
 
For testing with dimethyl tetrachloroterephthalate (DCPA): 
 OCSPP Guideline # 850.1350, mysid chronic toxicity  
 OCSPP Guideline # 850.2100, avian acute oral toxicity with passerine species 
 OCSPP Guideline # 850.4100, terrestrial plant seedling emergence with lettuce only  
 Non-Guideline/EPA Test Method 100.5; USEPA, 2000, chronic sediment toxicity with the 

freshwater midge (Chironomus), identified in the GDCI as SS-1069  
 
  



For testing with tetrachlorophthalic acid (TPA), the data submissions referenced in this letter 
satisfy the associated data requirements with respect to the indicated species only. There are 
other data requirements from GDCI-078701-1140 that remain outstanding, for both DCPA and 
TPA, that are not covered by this letter. Attachment 1 summarizes the status of the data 
submissions covered by this letter, both for data that are still needed and for other studies the 
Agency determined did satisfy their respective data requirements. Please refer to EPA’s letter 
(April 27, 2022) Suspension of Registration of Pesticide Product (EPA Registration Number 
5481-495) for Failure to Comply with the Data Call-In ([GDCI-078701-1140], issued dated 
January 31, 2013) for instructions on how to address these, and other, outstanding data gaps 
from GDCI-078701-1140. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

       
 
      Mary Elissa Reaves, Ph.D., 
      Director 

Pesticide Re-evaluation Division 
      Office of Pesticide Programs 
     
Attachments: 1-Status of Data Submissions 
  2-List of DERs for Subject Submissions 
 
cc: Cathryn Britton, Chief, OPP/PRD/Risk Management and Implementation Branch 5 (RMIB5)  
     Jill Bloom, Team Leader, OPP/PRD/RMIB5 
     James Douglass, Chemical Review Manager, OPP/PRD/RMIB5  












